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GENERAL  

INFORMATION 

 
Assembly:  
Friday 13 Oct– Choir 
 
Clothing Pool:  
Tuesdays          
8.15 am to 8.45 am 
 
School Times:  
Monday to Friday  
8.30 am to 2.40 pm 
 
Play Café: Thursdays 
8:45 am to 10:45 am 
 
Breakfast Club 
Wednesdays  
7:45 am-8:10 am 
 
 

IMPORTANT  
NOTICES 

 

• Last Day of school 

today 

• Students return 

Tuesday,                   

10 October 

• Requirement Lists 

due back Friday  

13 October 

• Fremantle                     

excursion for           

Rms 11,12,13 due  

Wednesday             

25 October 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
Did you know?  
October is the start of the Noongar season,  ‘Kamabarang’.  The Noongar Season 
‘Kambarang' is  represented by the  colour yellow as it symbolises the return of the hot          
weather. During Kambarang season, we see an abundance of colours and flowers exploding 
all around us.  
Sunday 1 October- Chinese National Day- GuoqingJie. On this day, Chinese people              
celebrate the founding of the People’s Republic of China on Oct. 1, 1949. This holiday also 
marks the start of one of the Golden Weeks.  
Monday 2 October - Gandhi Jayanti in India is celebrated on October 2 every year to mark 
the birth   anniversary of Mohandas Karamchand Gandhi, who was famously known as              
Mahatma Gandhi. Father of the Nation, as he was called, led India’s freedom movement along 
with many other national leaders against the British rule in India. His method of non-violence 
inspired many civil rights movements across the world. To celebrate his contribution to the   
nation, October 2 is celebrated every year as a national holiday. The day is also celebrated as 
the International Day of Non-Violence by the United Nations.  

Sunday 9 October -Japanese Health and Sports Day - 体育の日 (Pronounced Taiiku no Hi) 

This national holiday was established in 1966 as a day on which to enjoy sports and cultivate a 
healthy mind and body.  
  
Phew, we made it!  What a term of celebrations, activities and excitement. Congratulations to 
the Senior Choir, their behaviour and performance at the Massed Choir event at the Perth 
Concert Hall was amazing!  A big thank you to Mrs Taylor and all the wonderful staff who have 
supported the choir with rehearsals and the event. Thank you! 
 
Looking forward: As this term draws to a close, I would like to pause and thank all parents for 
their continued support and working with us to enhance the learning programs for your               
children. Term 4 will commence for students on Tuesday, 10 October as the Monday is a 
School Development Day for staff only. I would like all parents to consider the possible fees 
and charges for Term 4 which includes a number of events for the Year 6 students, including 
Big Day Out and Graduation.  
 
Planning for 2024: Early next term, staff will commence the process for class placements of 
students for 2024. If you have a placement request pertaining to your child’s academic, social 
and emotional needs, please email me and we will try to accommodate your requests.                   
Requests based on a particular staff member are not appropriate as many staff are changing 
year levels next year. Please do not ask for your child to be placed specifically in a straight 
class.  Split classes will be right through the school in 2024 due to numbers, and the need to 
balance classes so we can equitably support children’s needs. All requests must be made  
before the end of Week 2, October 20 2023. 
If your family is leaving our learning community in 2024 for another school, we also would like 
to know due to the impacts on our staffing requirements. Please notify us via email as soon as 
possible at cliftonhills.ps@education.wa.edu.au. 
 
Holidays: Please have a safe holiday, enjoy the sunshine, reconnect with family and friends 
and it is okay to just have some “down time”. Every minute of every day does not need to be 
an adventure, children need time to sit quietly, play imaginatively so they can recharge too. 

  

Mrs Patricia Joss 

Principal 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

TERM 4 
WEEK 1 
Monday 
Tuesday 
Friday 
Friday 

 
 
9 Oct. 
10 Oct. 
13 Oct. 
13 Oct. 

 
 
School Development day-Students do not attend 
Students start 
Assembly-Choir/Councillor’s 
Requirement Lists due 

WEEK 3 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Friday 

 
25 Oct. 
26 Oct. 
27 Oct. 

 
Colour Run 
Kindergarten 2024 Readiness Workshop 
Assembly-Japanese 

WEEK 4 
Monday 
Wednesday 

 
30 Oct. 
1 Nov. 

 
Rooms 11,12,13 Fremantle excursion 
Kindergarten 2024 Orientation Day 1 

WEEK 5 
Wednesday 
Friday 

 
8 Nov. 
10 Nov. 

 
Kindergarten 2024 Orientation Day 2 
Assembly-Room 3 

OFFICE DISPLAY—ROOM 9 
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FROM THE DEPUTIES 

We are currently in the process of planning for 2024. If you are not returning to our 
school next year, please notify the office in writing, or via email                     
cliftonhills.ps@education.wa.edu.au as soon as possible. This will help us                 
enormously in our planning for 2024 and only applies to students in                          
Kindergarten to Year 5. 

COUNCILLOR’S REPORT 
Welcome to this weeks Councillor Report! We cannot believe that it is already 
Week 10 of Term 3. This year has gone so fast and that is not okay! We bet                       
everyone just cannot wait for holidays - why you may ask? - well we swear we have 
been seeing people twitching in class! Or maybe we are just getting old because 
the year has gone past so quickly. It feels like only yesterday was the first day of 
school for the year. As much as we are going to miss our friends these holidays, we 
are excited to see what Term 4 is holding for us. Stay tuned and keep up to date 
with the latest updates! Have a good holiday.  
From you favourite peeps, Paige and Kai. See you next term! 

ASSEMBLY  DATES 2023 

Term 1    

Friday 17 March: Room 12 

Friday 31 March: Room 7 

Thursday 6 April: ANZAC  

 

Term 2 

Friday 28 April: Choir/

Councillor 

Friday 12 May: Room 13 

Friday 26 May: Room 10 

Friday 9 June: Room 8 

Friday 23 June: Room 9 

 

Term 3 

Friday 21 July: Room 5 

Friday 28 July: Room 6 

Friday 4 August: Room 14 

Friday 18 August: Room 4 

Friday 1 September: Room 11 

Friday 22 September: Room 15 

 

Term 4 

Friday 13 October: Choir/

Councillors 

Friday 27 October: Japanese 

Friday 10 November: Room 3 

Friday 24 November: Room 2 

Friday 8 December: Book 

Awards 

 



 

TERM DATES 2023 

Term 1    

Wednesday 1 February–

Thursday 6 April 

 

 

Term 2  

Wednesday 26 April - 

Friday 30 June 

 

 

Term 3     

Monday 17 July  -  

Friday 22 September 

 

 

Term 4  

Tuesday 10 October—Thursday 

14 December 
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Faction Scores  

MARTIN 4555 

LUCICH 4463 

ELLIS 5247 

DALE 4602 



“Be the change you wish to see in the world”    4 
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P&C NEWS 
Well, as we round out Term 3, we want to take this opportunity to say a big THANK YOU to our Volunteers and                  
Community in supporting our wonderful school and our events.   
  
Our Story Dogs Fundraiser was a massive success and we were able to raise over $1600.00! 
 
Colour Fun Run 
Do not forget our big COLOUR FUN RUN will be towards the start of Term 4 on Wednesday, 25 October.  Keep an eye 
on our Facebook page to stay up to date with all the details. A Connect notice will also be sent home. We will need all 
hands on deck for the big event of the year. If you are interested in assisting with this event, please send us a message 
through our Facebook page or email us at chpsfundraising@gmail.com. 
 
Requirement Lists 2024 
Requirement Lists for 2024 were sent home with students last week. Please consider ordering through the school for 
ease and to support the P&C fundraising efforts. Forms need to be returned by Friday, 13 October and  payment can 
be made via cash or through School24. Late orders will not be accepted.  
 
Canteen 
Do you have a School24 account yet? Now is the time to jump on board. In order to simplify the daily operation of the 
Canteen, from Term 4 lunch orders will be online ordering only (Year 6 students will be exempt). Recess and ice 
cream purchases will still be available over the counter. The school code is 25422963.  
 
Clothing Pool 
The Clothing Pool will no longer open on a weekly basis. Orders can still be placed via email for delivery every                 
Tuesday. The Clothing Pool will be open in Term 4 on the following dates. 
Tuesday, 17 October,  
Tuesday, 14 November,  
Tuesday, 5 December and  
Tuesday, 12 December. 
 
The Clothing pool is currently out of stock: 
Size 4 & 12 Polos 
Size 4 shorts 
Size 4 & 12 jackets  
 
We have been informed from our supplier that we will not be receiving this stock until 2024. We do not have any                   
current students who will be affected by this shortage and all summer uniform orders have been fulfilled. If you placed 
a Summer Uniform order, invoices have now been sent for payment. If you have not received an invoice, please                
contact the Clothing Pool as soon as possible as your order may not have been received. Payment plans are available 
should you require additional time to pay. All orders are ready for immediate delivery.  
 
Containers for Change 
The P&C now has a recycling bin on site for all eligible containers. Students can get one faction point per container by 
putting them in their faction bins in the undercover area. Containers from home are most welcome! All funds raised 
this year will be going towards our Year 6 students' graduation!  
 
Want to Join?  
Have you ever wondered about all the things the P&C do? Have you seen an idea from somewhere and thought “the  
P&C should do that?” We are actually a small committee and need more parent and grandparent involvement to                
continue offering all our events/fundraisers. If you would like to join the P&C please email chpspresident@gmail.com or 
message our Clifton Hills Primary School P&C Facebook page. Our next general meeting will be held on Tuesday,                 
7 November at 8:45 am in the school staffroom. All are welcome! 
 
**REMEMBER: The best way to stay up-to-date with all of our amazing events is through our Facebook page, 
“CLIFTON HILLS PRIMARY SCHOOL P&C”.**   

CHPS P&C contacts         Clothing Pool: chpsclothingpool@gmail.com         Fundraising: chpsfundraising@gmail.com  

mailto:chpsfundraising@gmail.com
mailto:chpspresident@gmail.com
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

Thank you very much to those parents who have already paid their Voluntary Contributions of $50.00 per child. 
The school   relies a great deal on parents paying this voluntary payment. 
Voluntary financial contributions are used by the school to provide an enhanced education service and to              
enhance  resources available to students learning. 
Payments can be made in full or by instalments throughout the year by Qkr!, cash at the Front Office or direct 
deposit. 
Details for direct deposit are; 
Clifton Hills Primary School 
Bank CBA 
BSB 066 040 
Account 19901076 
Please use your child’s name and “Vol Con” as the reference. 
 
Every little bit helps! 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 














